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From the Camp
Director’s Chair:

Dear Camp Family,
Yes! that is what we
become the moment we
arrive at camp. One
large camp family with
many little families in
each division and each
bunk. Hopefully we
have gotten closer and
nicer to each other as
our summer days rolled
by. The season went by
so quickly because our
days were filled with
wonderful activities and
events. Our memories
will be filled with the
many exciting moments
we experienced this
summer thanks to our
Head Counselors who
hired such a great staff,
our counselors for
caring and being there
for us, the sport staff for
helping us improve our
athletic skills,
woodshop, arts & crafts
for helping us create
beautiful things, the
dance department for
helping us kick up our
heels with gusto and
exuberance, the drama

and music department
for moving us deeply
and raising our spirits,
our teachers for enabling
us to enjoy so many
events, the overnight
staff for taking us OUT
to dinner and to the
great outdoors, the camp
mother’s for wiping
away tears and making
sure that campers ate
and had clean clothes,
the water front staff for
the new skills we
developed on water as
well as tubing, skiing
and rafting down the
Delaware, the chefs and
cooks and kitchen staff
who prepared our high
powered energy foods,
and our waiters and
dining room staff who
served us with a smile,
to the canteen staff for
all that “junk,” to all our
doctors, nurses and
entire infirmary staff for
keeping us healthy, to
the library staff for those
great stories and
encouraging us to read
so much that we plan to
continue once we get
home, for all the Torah
and midot we learned
from our Teachers, to
our drivers who took us
where we had to go and
brought us what we
needed from Kibud to
supplies, our house
keepers for taking care
of our bunks, Camp
America for setting up

and helping in the
kitchen, to the bakery in
the kitchen for those
delicious additional
calories, and to the new
baking program for
showing us how to bake
and decorate so we'can
NOw impress our moms,
our Division Heads for
listening and helping us
solve our problems and
always being there for
us, to the Program
Department for those
exciting and creative
programs, last but not
least you guys, the
campers of Morasha ‘98
you had the best attitude
and we enjoyed
watching you have the
best time.

Dear Moshe Berl,
Thanks for
transforming the Pargod
into a truly exotic place.
A special Yashar Koach.
AW.



-

Dear Marv,

Our resident chief
Role Model, Refuah
Shiemah and may we
share good news.
myY oMum NNp 1y

AW.

Machon ’98
Dear Machon,

What can I say?
You have met and
surpassed all of our
expectations. You
worked well in your
bunks and specialty
areas. You served as
role models for
younger campers to
aspire to.

We watched you grow
with great enthusiasm
and appreciation. In
short you were an
inspiration to us all. It
was a pleasure
listening to your Divrei
Torah and your
thoughts at Hadracha.

We look forward to
your assuming
leadership roles in
your respective
communities and hope
to welcome you back
on staff next year.
Shana tova & Thanks.
A. Wahrhaftig

XX

As another summer
draws to a close, let us
reflect upon this year’s
camp theme, which was
n™mY \1ap. Every Jew
counts, the following as
an excerpt from the
introduction to this

year’s camp study guide.

We are limbs of the
same body, the Talmud
teaches. If while slicing
food, the right hand
inadvertently cuts the
left, would the left hand
then vengefully act in
kind and wound the
right? The Jewish
people, in its long trek
across the horizon o f
history, stands at a most
momentous time. The
most all encompassing
vision of our ancient
prophets of the return of
Hashem’s graces can be
encapsulated in three
Hebrew words:

D920 O3 1w
(Jeremiah 31). We are
the generation fortunate
enough to be alive when
this prophecy is being
realized. More Jews
made Aliyah in the last
decade than in any
period in Jewish history
since the days of

Yehoshua.

When our ancestors
left Egypt, Chazal say
that they streamed into
the Yam Suf in 12
different columns and
yet walked together as
one towards Matan
Torah. They traveled
through the desert in 12
different camps, all
facing the y2¥n in the
midst of their camp.
Today, Jews again move
in many different
columns and even
observant Jews serve
Hashem according to
many different customs.

The campers and staff
at Morasha stem from
many differnt
backgrounds and we
may stand in somewhat
different columns in our
service of Hashem. We
are Ashkenazim and
Sephardim. Some of us
have more of a
Chassidik background,
some more of a
Misnagdishe
background and some
neither. We wear
yarmulkes of all shapes,
sizes and fabrics. But
each and every one of us
counts towards the
Jewish goal of
oYy 1PN and casting a
light unto Hashem’s
world, which will be
much brighter if we
carry the torch by
incorporating these



messages.

May we all enjoy a
successful and healthy
year.

N NXnMm namo

Rabbi Allen Schwartz
(Camp Rabbi)

On Tisha B’Av, a
number of campers
wrote letters to
American soldiers.
These letters, along with
Machzorim which we
covered, bound and
saved from burial will
be sent to Jewish
American Soldiers for
Rosh Hashana & Yom
Kippur. Here are some
of the messages the
campers wished to
convey:

Hi Mr. Soldier,

You have defended
our country. Thank you.
The commercial, “Be all
that you can be,” has
really come true for you.

Sincerely,
Shlomo Yaros

Dear Soldier,
Hi! my name is
Michal Gabriella
Wagner. You probably
don’t know but you’re
doing a very big mitzvah
which means good deed.
Thank you for saving
and protecting us.
Love,
Michal Wagner

Dear Soldier,

I hope you will be
all right. My name is
Shimshon, I am 10 years
old. 1live in Israel. I
am very short. I hope
G-d will take care of
you, and you should be
matzliach. I like
basketball.

Shimshon Rapaport

Dear Soldier,

Thank you very very
much for protecting our
country. It means a lot
to me that you are
risking your life for the
good of the U S A. 1
wish only the best to
you. I hope every day to
you is happy.

Sincerely yours,
Jared Sussman

The Mitzvah of
Tzedaka:npis
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Rabbi Yechezkel
Landau, the famed rabbi
of Prague and author of
Noda B 'Yehudah, was
once asked to contribute
to a fund to ransom
Jewish captives, which
was a common problem
in Eastern Europe. The
delegation explained
that 300 rendlich were
needed to free a Jew
from captivity. The



Noda B 'Yehudah Noda
B 'Yehudah went into a
side room and returned
with 290 rendlich. “This
is my contribution.

Please solicit the rest of

the money from others.”

he said.

The rabbi sensed that
the collectors, although
thrilled with the

donation, wondered
why he had chosen not
to complete the
mitzvah, when it was
in his power to give
another ten rendlich.
He explained, “You
have forgotten the
mishnah: One who
wishes to give himself
but wants others not to
give berudges others.

I want others, as well
to share in the
mitzvah.”

According to the
Chofetz Chaim it is
this principle that
underlies the
interesting contrast
between the support
systems of secular and
Torah institutions. A
secular institution,
such as a university, is
often funded by one
wealthy benefactor
who is ready to endow
fully the building of its
structures. Yeshivot,
on the other hand,

must solicit hundreds,
if not thousands, of
small contributions in
order to fund even a
modest building. The
reason is that all Jews
must have a share in
the support of Torah.
G-d, in accordance
with the dictate of the
mishnah, does not

allow one person a
monopoly on
philanthropy. He
added that the merit of
supporting Torah
study is so great that it
can only be shared by
the masses of Jews; no
individual is worthy of
the entire merit.
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Readathon
Scores are in & the

winners are:

G7- Michal Wagner
G8- Rachel Grosser
G9- Jaclyn Ostreicher
G10-Andrea
Kimmel/Aliza Veroba
G11-Shayn Abramson/
Alex KeEstenbaum

B16- Moshe Schwartz
B17- David Baruch
B18- Yaakov Kolb/
Ariel Meiri

B19- David Kukin

Special Honarable

Mention goes to:
Chaim Cohen &
Sammy Bienenfeld

Congratulations to all
the participants in this
summer’s Readathon.
Thanks for making it the
most successful
Readathon in Camp
Morasha’s history.
-Rock-
A special thanks to
Shulamit & Joel Cohn
for donating Malbim
Chumash in memory of
Harav Akiva ben Eliezer
Zvi Predmesky.

Also thanks to the
Warburg & Storch
families who contributed
books from their
personal libraries.



THE MEDIUM IS THE MESSAGE
Rabbi Neil Fleischmann

Hashem tells us this week, in our parsha, that He has put a blessing before us all. Rav
Samson Raphael Hirsch points out that the introductory words of Parshat Re’eh may be
taken at face value. Rather than stating that if we listen then we WILL BE blessed, the pasuk
states that the blessing IS if we listen. Besides any reward that we will one day receive, the
mitzva itself is reward. As Rav Hirsch so beautifully puts it, “With every Mitzva we do, we
bless ourselves”.

This is an important idea to remember. That’s why Moshe Rabbeinu emphasized this point
in his last talk with Am Yisrael. In last week’s parsha too, he mentioned this idea in a way
that we sometimes overlook and miss.

In Parshat Eikev Moshe suggests that Hashem doesn’t ask for much from us. But then he
goes ahead and lists all the things that Hashem asks, and it sure does sound like a lot , ( to
fear Hashem, follow his ways, all his laws, and much much more)!!! But the Ramban kindly
& wisely draws our attention to the end of the list, where Moshe adds 2 words — “letov lach”/
*for your own good”. If someone (it doesn’t matter if it’s a parent, a counselor, a coach, or
even G-d ) asks us to do something, it really is not asking too much, if all that they ask is for
our benefit ).

As a great Summer ends it’s time to appreciate the good in our Summers and in our lives.
We are all blessed by having been in the positive Torah villiage which is Morasha.

This beautiful environment and relaxing time can serve to remind us that following Hashem’s
Word gives us the best life anyone could ever dream of.

In one of the terrific shows of the Summer there was a line which connects to the idea that
keeping the Torah itself is the biggest and best reward of all. Tevye says to Hashem, “I know
that we’re the chosen people, but could you do us a favor and choose someone else for a
while?!!” 1 disagree with Tevye, and so does our “tradition”. Being chosen by G-d was a
blessing, and is the greatest gift of all. May we all be blessed by Hashem, and bless ourselves,
with continued growth in Torah, throughout the year, and for the rest of our lives.



Pizza Making
Last Wednesday, the
Day Camp took a trip to
the pizza store (1.G.T.)
to make their own pizza
pies. First the campers
kneeded the dough, and
then they topped it with
sauce and cheese. Then
we waited outside on the
picnic tables until the
pizza was ready to eat.
While we were waiting
for the pizza we enjoyed
a cup of Sprite (Yair).
The campers had fun
flipping the dough into
the air until it was flat
enough to put the sauce
and cheese on (Yaakov
& Dovi). When the
pizza came out of the
oven, we ate the pizzas.
Some of the campers
said that their pizza pies
tasted better than the
pizza shops in the city.
(Eli & Yosef)

Overday
During all the excitement
of Color War, the Day
Camp went on an
overday. They all had a
great time:

We walked there and
went up a secret path

through the woods
(Chani/Tal). It wasn’t
even scary(Rachel).
There we had shiur and
music(Tal). We had a
barbecue for lunch
(Shira/Tehila). We got
to have marshmallows
(Shira). After lunch we
had a slumber party in
the tents(Chani). We
had rest in sleeping bags
(Hanna). Everyone had
a great time.

one of older day
camp’s favorite
activities?

According to Betzalel
Cohn, it’s because he
enjoyed touching and
eating the dough.
Rachel Simon liked to
roll the dough and make
smiley faces with the
icing. Gabriella Saks
said, “I liked eating the
cupcakes.” Yoni Wruble
loved baking the basket
cupcakes with the
licorice on top. Esti
Schwartz enjoyed
making hearts. Tzviki
Richter liked rolling the
pins and making smiley
faces. Elisheva Jacobson
said, “making the
cookies was fun!”

Happy Birthday
We’d like to wish a
happy birthday to: Ali
Lifshitz (G-7) and
Allison Simon (G-8)
who are celebrating their
birthdays today.

Shabbas -
Darona Turk (G-20)
and Nava Billet (G-5)

Next week’s
highlights...........

Sunday-

Monday-
Camp Ends

Tuesday -
Appreciate parents and
get ready for school day.




Roving Reporter

What was your biggest accomplishment this summer?
Learning the whip kick - Jared Sussman (B-19)

My wrist healing - Deena Klein (G-11)

Learning how to swim better - Jeremy Shapiro (B-18)

Talking to my brother - Sorah Shapiro (G-14)

getting used to the lake - Michele Laufer (G-6)

Walking on my foot - Lisa Golombeck (G-11)

Having a camper tell me that coming here was the best thing for her - Rabbi Wahrhaftig
I got to the finals in basketball leagues - Matt Leffel (B-9)

Staying on an overnight - Yael Renov (G-5)

Learning how to dive - Moshe Schwartz (B-16)

Talking to all the girls Josh Shapiro didn’t talk to - Yaacov Wahrhaftig (D.J.)

I hit a baseball across the street - Andrea Kimmel (G-10)

Cleaning my cubbies - Atara Stemp (G-9)

Dressing up as a girl & getting Josh Shapiro to talk to me - David Mahler (Sports)
I passed level 6 in swimming - Elisheva Ehrlich (G-1)

Not going to Shiur - Jonah Raskas (B-8)

Having a good part in the play - Rebecca Arbisfeld (G-10)

Participating in the Shaltiel during Color War - Shayna Abramson (G-11)




